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	A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON MONDAY, APRIL 15, 2019 AT 1:00 P.M. AT THE ESU 2 BUILDING, FREMONT NE. 
Notice of the meeting was given in advance by publication and/or posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board of Education.  The Secretary of the Board maintains a list of the news media requesting notification of meetings and advance notification to the listed media of the time and place of the meeting and the subjects to be discussed at this meeting was provided.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in the publicized notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the publicized notice.  All proceedings of the Board of Education, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.
The Board President called the meeting to order at 12:59 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, the President announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room
ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN: 
CONSENT AGENDA:

It was moved by Robertson and seconded by Rastovski to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting, minutes of the March 25, 2019 Regular Board Meeting and to accept the Treasurer’s Report which included a monthly bank balance, payroll and bills. After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Rastovski, Robertson, Gibson, Connealy, Schrieber, Erickson, McGill and Nabb
Voting against: None
Not voting: None
Motion carried (8-0)
ACTION ITEMS: 
PERSONNEL:  It was moved by Erickson and seconded by Connealy to approve the recommended personnel changes which include the hiring of Abigail Kostic as a School Psychologist. After discussion and on roll call vote the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Robertson, Gibson, Connealy, Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb and Rastovski
Voting against:  none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (8-0)

INFORMATION ITEMS:

BOARD ITEMS:  AIT visitation with AdancEd will meet with the BOE for an interview on April 23rd. Vern Gibson will be present to represent the Board.
STAFF ITEMS:  Discussed those employees whom were affected by the flooding.
A thank you email was received from Sandy Luebbe regarding the outstanding work done by our Social Emotional Learning Team.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:  Held the second round of the MTSS Title IV sessions on April 11th.  Eileen Barks is coordinating Professional Learning for our schools who are updating their teacher/principal evaluation systems.  
PRESENTATION – Pathways 2 Tomorrow:  Joe Peitzmeier gave an update on P2T Career Academy.  As of now the fall enrollment is 160 students.  Joe thanked the Board for their support of this very successful program. No other program like this exists and it is due to the great support from our district Superintendents.  Last week was a ribbon cutting at the new facility in West Point.
Diane Wolfe talked about E-rate statistics and said we have saved over $327,000 with this program.

The Mastering the Arts Grant participants took a trip this last weekend to photograph and study the cranes in Kearney.  Their summer project will include a trip to the Grand Tetons.  A new Indian Demo Grant has just been received which will focus on integrating arts into the curriculum.

Next Regular Board Meeting will be May 20, 2019.
Adjourn at 1:31 p.m.

Secretary

	


